ORU University Standards and Evaluation Committee
 
Minutes from March 22, 2010
 
Dr. Trent called the meeting to order at 11:02 a.m., and Dr. Dyson gave the opening prayer.  Those in attendance were as follows: Dr. R. Smith, Dr. T. Williams, Dr. Klehm, Dr. Pierce, Prof. Law, Dr. K. Meyers, Dr. Mosley, Dr. Dyson, and Dr. Trent.  
 
The minutes from the November meeting were approved with a few corrections.
 
The following reports were made.                                                                               
Microscopic Research Subcommittee (Grade Inflation)       Dr. Klehm, Chair 
Currently, Dr. Klehm is still conducting research. She has compiled 47 graphs: 15 charts are from general education classes, and the other 32 graphs are from majors.  She is waiting to hear back from Mr. Fulmer, who is working on generating more data for her.  She and Dr. Hall spoke to Mr. Fulmer.  It was suggested that Dr. Klehm ask Mr. Fulmer to commit to a timetable for following up with her.  
 
Grades and Guidelines Subcommittee                            Dr. Jean Mosley, Chair
The following list provides guidelines for reflecting on class grades to determine their accuracy and rigor.

 

Standards

1.      Objectives for the course flow out of the course goals.

2.      Evaluation processes and products directly should relate to the course objectives.

3.      Course expectations should align with departmental and professional standards. 

4.       The level of competency of performance should reflects contemporary standards of expectancy (e.g. technology, cooperative learning).

Assessment

5.      Test items are written so that students must have knowledge of the concepts in order to answer the questions correctly (Questions can’t be answered based on common knowledge or by knowing the “tricks” of test-taking).

6.      A variety of methods of evaluation are included in the course (tests, presentations, papers, products).

7.      Evaluative rubrics for papers, products, and presentations are written so that the majority of points are related to the course objectives rather than form or procedure. Rubrics specifically describe characteristics to be assessed so that both teacher and student have the same understanding of required knowledge and skills.

8.      Extra credit, if given, is relative to course objectives and is limited.

Instructional Level

9.      Critical thinking is a major component in courses within a student’s major and should strongly influence course grades. Criteria for evaluating critical thinking include the following:

-use of course vocabulary in appropriate ways

-clearly written assignment shows connections between course content and various scholarly sources

-principles of the assigned concept are applied to real life

-analysis, synthesis, and evaluation are included in discussion of the assigned concept for major courses

10.  General Education courses should include learning experiences that reach at least the application level of Bloom’s Taxonomy

 
     In addition, Dr. Dyson reported the following suggestions for assessment of academic department.  

1.      Every department and school should be assessed on a three year cycle.

2.      At least two of the following five methods should be utilized in assessing student learning:

a.        National Major Field Tests by ETS or an equivalent assessment tool.

b.      External site evaluation team. This may be NCA, specialty group assessment (ATS, ACBSP, etc.) or other external professional team.

c.       External evaluation through accrediting agency (e.g., semi-annual reports and updates).

d.      Internal site review team through the Program Review Committee.

e.       External score reviews such as Nursing Boards or Education Teacher Placement Tests.

3.      Departments that are below national medians for achievements will be reviewed every two years and should have a plan for improvement utilizing current ORU resources (e.g., Dr. Sowell, Dr. Easterling and Dr. Culp).

4.      Departments who fail to show continuous improvement for two or more cycles when their national assessment scores are below national medians shall be under close scrutiny for rightsizing and resource allocation.

Along with this, Dr. T. Williams presented information, discussing the pros and cons of standardized testing as an additional criterion measure for the validity of educational outcomes. She discussed critical points in addressing accountability trends in higher education and what this means to ORU.   In referencing the American Federation of Teachers, Dr. Williams reported that purpose-driven assessment promotes diagnostic testing and feedback, while summative measurements encourage transparent learning outcomes and methods that are assessed in multiple ways over a period of time.  A suggestion arising from our last meeting was to provide consultancy to departments and schools in selecting or developing nationally norm-referenced measures.  

            
Subcommittee on Internal Research, Discipline & Penalties (ORU Academics & Student Development)          Dr. K. Meyers and Prof. Law, Co-chairs
Prof. Law report that the plagiarism policy is now in the ORU Catalog.  She also devised a draft of a Plagiarism Incidence Report, which includes the date of the incident, student’s name, professor’s name, department’s name, a description of the plagiarism, action taken by the professor, and signatures of the professor and accused student.  
Along with this, Dr. Meyers reported that she had spoken to Ms. Sheree King about FERPA laws concerning sharing plagiarism incidents with faculty across the disciplines.  According to Ms. King, faculty cannot share news of these incidents without violating FERPA laws.  Dr. Meyers suggested that we need to see how other CCCU schools handle reported cases of plagiarism.   
 
Subcommittee on External Research, Discipline and Penalties (Other CCCU & Area School Policies on Academics and Student Development) Dr. R. Smith, Chair
Dr. Smith reported that his subcommittee reviewed the academic integrity policies of 24 colleges and universities, including some of which were CCCU schools.  The committee focused more on “redemptive rather than punitive” as Dr. Dyson had suggested in an earlier meeting.  The findings were as follows:
1.       Faculty members began the process of dealing with such violations and were assigned the responsibility of determining appropriate actions or penalties.

2.       First-time violations were dealt with in a more merciful manner.

3.       The nature or severity of any violation would serve to determine the appropriate response. 

4.       Faculty was advised to seek assistance in dealing with violations if necessary.

5.       Faculty took all violations seriously.

6.       Faculty was encouraged to report repeat offenders to their chair and dean.

Dr. Smith said that the Azusa Pacific University Academic Integrity Policy was the best model that they reviewed during the course of the subcommittee’s research. To read the entire policy, go to www.apu.edu/provost/downloads/integrity_brochure/pdf.   It was suggested that ORU devise an academic integrity policy, distribute to students an academic integrity handout, and have our students sign an academic integrity statement.  In order to make this case to the administration and faculty at ORU, Dr. Meyers suggested that we survey how many CCCU schools have an academic integrity policy in place.  She offered to help Dr. Smith conduct this research during the summer.     

 
In an effort to build on this year’s accomplishments, Dr. Trent looked to the 2010-2011academic year with the following objectives: (1) work on a plagiarism policy and procedures for ORU, (2) develop on an academic integrity policy statement, policy and procedures, (3) continue to gather grade data collection for majors, and (4) work on grade guidelines and assessment.  She applauded the entire committee for the hard work they had put forth this year. 
 
Dr. Ed Pierce led the committee in a closing prayer, followed by the adjournment by Dr. Trent at 12: 20 p.m.                    
 
